VERNAL JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL 

COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

March 10, 2010
ATTENDING:




ABSENT:
Kent Bunderson





Susan Horrocks





Maurleen Plant
Michelle Stratton

Dianne Batty
Margie Shewell
Pennie Jackson
Sonja Labrum

Hollis Dixon


Dorothy McConkie




Approval of Minutes
The minutes were read from the January 13, 2010 meeting.  Maurleen Plant made a motion to approve the minutes.  Sonja Labrum seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously.
School Pride
Diane Batty made a motion to accept the proposal to change the Vernal Junior High mascot to “Braves” and the school colors to black and red.  Margie Shewell amended the motion to include that some 9th graders will be included with Uintah High School sports.  Pennie Jackson seconded the motion.  Those in favor: Michelle Stratton, Pennie Jackson, Margie Shewell, Sonja Labrum, Maurleen Plant, Kent Bunderson.  Those opposed:  Susan Horrocks, motion carried.
The Community Council members and Mr. Bunderson will make a proposal to the Uintah School Board for approval and request that Vernal Junior High be placed in the rotation to receive sports uniforms.

2010-2011 Trust Land Plan
The proposed plan will include:
· Half-Time Math Teacher




35,000
· ISS – Credit Recapture (35-hour Aide)


28,000

· 7th Period Elective Guided Studies Supplies 

  2,500

· Reward & Recognitions




  1,000

· Success Skills Supplies 




  1,500

Margie Shewell made a motion to approve the proposed 2010-2011 Trust Land plan.  Susan Horrocks seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.

Note:  Mr. Bunderson will check with the District Office to determine if a fee can be charged for credit recapture during a regular school day.  

Student Reward

Mr. Bunderson will visit with the Student Council members and advisor regarding what type of end-of-year reward activity they would like.  The following suggestions were made:  barbecue, movie in the auditorium, water slide, games at the park.

Other
Community Council members will select the Teacher of the Year and Classified Employee of the Year for Vernal Jr. High.  The packets will be in the conference room and the council members may review them at their convenience during the day March 25 or 26.  They will leave their recommendations with Mrs. McConkie.
Next Meeting:
April 14, 2010 at 3:30 PM.
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